The Antrim Planning Board met on the above date at 7:30 P. M. in the Selectmen's office with the following members present:

Byron Butterfield, Stanley Tenney, Harold Grant, Charles Gilmore and Mildred Dudley.

Guests present were:

Mr. White, Mr. Huntington, Andrew Lane, William Abbott, Bernard Lamb and Robert Caughey.

Byron Butterfield, Chairman, called the meeting to order and then asked Robert Caughey to preside and to report on the study made by the sewerage committee.

The first problem before presenting the results of the study to the Town would be the method of allocating the payments, tax payers, subscribers, etc., and in the final planning stage this would involve a plan for a system for the Town.

- 1. Cost of system to the Town
- 2. Treatment plan
 (possibly in and operated with the Town of Bennington)
- 3. Cost of inceptors and pumping station

Treatment plan - 90% of this would be paid by State and Federal Government. The balance would have to be paid by the Town.

The cost would range between \$800,000 and \$900,000 - 40% of this would be taken care of by the State and 50% by the Federal Government - grants and aids would total approximately \$355,000.

It would be necessary to have a survey made in order to present a true picture. The Town would have to raise the money by a bond issue for the whole amount - they would then be reimbursed.

Resident population now approximately 1600. Anticipated subscribers 930.

It is doubtful if this would be ready for presentation until the March Town Meeting of 1971.

It was agreed that all factors discussed would have to be included.

Meeting adjourned at 9:25 P. M.

Medied Bulley Secretary Report for relocating the dump:

Suggested that a meeting be arranged with the Lazy-J as this land is ideal for a sanitary land-fill operation.

There have arisen some legal problems with the Balch land which makes it less favorable for a dump location.

Determine if the Lazy-J would be receptive to a lease proposition with the return of the land when we no longer have a use for it.

Draw up a lease for approval. There are 5-9 acres involved and plan could be worked out in time for Town Meeting.

Some one has offered to excavate the present dump for use for landfill in another place and there would be no charge for carrying it off.

Re: new development:

It was reported that a road has been built on the new development.